Chief Executive

Dundee City Council

City Square

DUNDEE

18th October 2004

Dear Mr Stephen
Whilst visiting the first floor of the ‘Old Steeple’ I was saddened to see that one of the bells on the first floor had not been fully attributed. It is described as being one of the bells in the old Town House, but was in fact the bell from the bell-tower of the Trades Hall in High Street, which the Nine Trades donated to the town, and indeed paid for it to be hung in the ‘Pillars’ Town House. This is kindly being corrected by your Mr Arnot.
The condition attached to this gift to the town was that it be rung upon the death of a Convener, meaning anyone who had been Convener of the Nine Incorporated Trades of Dundee during his lifetime. The Council happily agreed to this condition. Like many of these things it has fallen into disuse in recent times.
I enclose extracts from the Trades Minutes regarding this gift and its acceptance by the council.

The Trades are anxious that this, now historic, promise be re-instated, and we are asking if you could let us know the position of the present council to this request.

Yours sincerely
